West Fork Parks Committee Meeting Minutes
June 25, 2018
Members Present: Clay Hungate, John Karnes, Kari Waterson, 
Members Absent: Granville Wynn, Susan Neyman, T.J. Howerton, Darrin Byrum
Others Present: Chad Harrison-Parks Director 
Meeting called to session: 12:03 pm
Public Forum: N\A
May Minutes: The committee reviewed and approved the May minutes.
Budget – May: The committee reviewed and approved the May budgets.  
Old Business:
Meeting Times\Dates: The Committee scheduled the next Park’s Committee meeting for July 9th, 2018 at 12:00 pm.
2018 Baseball\Softball: The Director provided the Committee a statement for gate fees for the End of Season and All-Star tournaments. West Fork hosted four End of Season tournaments the week of June 4th. The All-Star tournament was June 16th in Farmington and we received a share of the gate fees for assisting in the tournament. Combined gate fees for this year exceeded last year by approximately $1400.00.  
July 4th Celebration: The Committee discussed final preparations for the event. The Director informed the Committee that all vendors and volunteers were in place and most donations were received, with a few more expected. The Committee decided to begin cooking at 1:00 on the day of the event and to use warmers, so food could be distributed more efficiently. The City crew has worked on the entrance and clearing of North Carter Park and the Committee decided to rent portable lights for that area, so it can be used for additional parking. The Committee decided to purchase a 10 X 20 tent to use at the event. 
New Business: 
Pee Wee Football\Flag Program: The Committee discussed the upcoming season. The Director informed the Committee that Cedarville had dropped out of the league. The league is working on replacement teams to play for the season. The Committee discussed the possibility of one of the West Fork Football coaches helping coordinate the program and paying them a stipend. This would allow the school to be more involved with the program in the future, as well as, allow more time for the Parks Department to host baseball and softball activities at Carter Park in the fall. No decisions made.
Fall Baseball/Softball: The Committee discussed options for a fall Baseball\Softball League. The Director is interested in starting a one-night league in the fall and expanding on it in the future when the department no longer coordinates the Pee Wee Football League. No decisions made.
Over Seeding Fields: The Director presented the Committee with pricing to over seed field #1 and #3 with rye in the fall. The Committee decided to over seed field #3 because of the amount and type of usage the field accommodates. The over seeding will protect the Bermuda in the early portion of the season.
Adjourn: 1:08 pm
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